stated the use is inconsistent and noncompliant with GA DOT standards. He stated last
year there was a petition of over 80 signatures in opposition to the request.

Ms. Stewart stated she is outraged at Mr. Gary O'Neal’s statements and appreciates Code
Enforcement working on the issues.

Commissioner Hightower had questions regarding the violations; Commissioner Willis
stated the focus of the Commission should be on the rezoning request, not the citations.

There being no further discussion, Chairperson Rountree called for a motion. Motion by
Commissioner Willis to recommend approval of the request to rezone to C-H,
Commissioner Hightower second. Those voting in favor of the motion to recommend
approval of the request: Commissioners Biles, Graham, Hightower, Webb, and Willis.
Those voting in opposition of the motion to recommend approval of the request:
Commissioner Ball. Motion carried.

There being no other business, Chairperson Rountree adjourned the meeting at 7:27 p.m.

Vicki Rountree, Chairperson
Greater Lowndes Planning Commission
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